MINUTES
REGULAR MEETING OF THE TOWN
OF WALKERTOWN TOWN COUNCIL
JUNE 23, 2022 - 7:00 P.M.: BOOE HOUSE

Mayor Doc Davis called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Present were the Mayor,
Council Members Vernon Brown, Wesley Hutchins, Marilyn Martin and Town
Manager Scott Snow.

The Invocation was given by Mayor Davis.
The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Wesley Hutchins.

THE AGENDA WAS APPROVED AS WRITTEN BY MOTION MADE BY MARILYN
MARTIN AND SECONDED BY VERNON BROWN.

THE VOTE WAS UNANIMOUS.
(BROWN, HUTCHINS, MARTIN)

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
e May 26,2022
e June9,2022

THE MINUTES WERE APPROVED UNANIMOUSLY WITH TWO TYPO
CORRECTIONS BY MOTION MADE BY WESLEY HUTCHINS AND SECONDED

BY VERNON BROWN
(BROWN, HUTCHINS, MARTIN)

PUBLIC SESSION
THIS SESSION IS FOR NON-PUBLIC HEARING ITEMS ONLY AND IS LIMITED TO 3 MINUTES PER SPEAKER.
WHEN SPEAKING TO ANY ITEM, PLEASE RESTRICT YOUR REMARKS TO THE SUBJECT AT HAND.

Mayor Davis opened the Public Session at 7:02.

Dr. Justin Batten
8050 Wind Swept Dr
Belews Creek, NC

Dr. Batten spoke to the Council regarding the NCDOT Old Hollow Road Project and
the impact the project will haven on his office. Dr. Batten asked the Council for
support in working with NCDOT to adjust the project schedule so he may have time
to complete the construction of a new office building to relocate his practice.

With no other speakers coming forward, the Mayor closes the Public Session at
7:15.



BUSINESS FOR DISCUSSION AND/OR ACTION:

1. PUBLIC HEARING: FISCAL YEAR 2022 — 2023 TOWN OF WALKERTOWN
BUDGET

The public hearing was opened at 7:20 pm. With no speakers
the public hearing was declared closed at 7:21 pm.

MOTION: TO APPROVE PROPOSED FISCAL YEAR 2022-2023 TOWN
OF WALKERTOWN BUDGET

BY: VERNON BROWN

SECOND: MARILYN MARTIN

VOTE: UNANIMOUS
(BROWN, HUTCHINS, MARTIN)

3. FINANCIAL STATEMENTS
June, 2022
MOTION: TO APPROVE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS FOR JUNE,
2022 AS PRESENTED BY STAFF
BY: WESLEY HUTCHINS
SECOND: VERNON BROWN

VOTE: UNANIMOUS
(BROWN, HUTCHINS, MARTIN)

ADJOURNMENT:

MOTION: TO ADJOURN REGULAR MEETING AT 7:34 P.M.
BY: MARILYN MARTIN

SECOND: VERNON NROWN

VOTE: UNANIMOUS
(BROWN, HUTCHINS, MARTIN)

ANOUNCEMENTS:
Town Hall will be closed on July 4th, 2022.

Submitted by:

Scott Snow

Town Manager
Visit the Town’s website at:
www.townofwalkertown.us
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